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Hall & Prior Aged Care would like to provide the Kiama community with an update regarding Blue 
Haven Bonaira. 
 
Hall & Prior remains committed to completing the transition process over the coming weeks. The 
majority of the Bonaira staff have accepted our offer of employment and we are excited to partner 
with them to continue the great care provided to all residents and clients. 
 
We expect to receive all regulatory approvals from the Department of Health and Aged Care for the 
intended transfer of the Residential Aged Care and Home Care services in the next week or two. 
 
Part of this approval will require that the Home Care services are transferred to Hall & Prior on the 
first calendar day of the month. Therefore, the intended transfer date of all Blue Haven Bonaira 
services to Hall & Prior is 1 April 2025. 
 
In the lead-up to settlement, the Hall & Prior team will be onsite at Blue Haven Bonaira. On Monday 
31 March 2025, commercial completion and handover will occur and we will be responsible for all 
Bonaira operations. 
 
In an Extraordinary Meeting on Thursday 6 March, Kiama Council has agreed to a settlement date of 
31 March 2025. 
 
Hall & Prior’s CEO Graeme Prior confirmed that his company was continuing to carry out its 
settlement preparation work, ensuring the facility would meet the safety and high care standards of 
Hall & Prior’s other facilities in NSW, WA and the ACT. 
 
“Hall & Prior and Kiama Municipal Council both remain committed to completion and we look 
forward to welcoming the Bonaira team to the Hall & Prior family in a few short weeks,” said Mr 
Prior. 
 
“We sincerely thank staff, residents and their loved ones for their patience and understanding as we 
continue to finalise all requirements necessary for the sale of Blue Haven Bonaira to Hall & Prior.  
 
As always, the care and wellbeing of staff and residents is of paramount importance,” said Mr Prior. 
 
For further information, please contact: 
 Lisa Burling, CEO, Grass is Greener Marketing Communications 
T: 0429 976 718  
E: lisa@gigmarketing.com.au  
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